
 

 

Notice to Residents 
Construction near Richmond Beach Pump Station  

to begin week of August 14, 2006 
 
As part of the Hidden Lake Sewer Improvement Project, replacement of the Boeing Creek 
sewer line is scheduled to begin the week of August 14, 2006 at the Richmond Beach 
Pump Station located at Richmond Beach Drive NW and NW 198th Street in Shoreline.   
 
During this work, which is expected to last until the end of September 2006, King County’s 
contractor, Frank Coluccio Construction Company (FCCC), will also replace the main line 
sewer along Richmond Beach Drive from NW 198th to NW 197th Streets.  Work is being 
completed this summer so that the City of Shoreline can move forward with a new park at 
the pump station site.  Replacement of remaining portions of the Boeing Creek trunk sewer 
line is scheduled to begin in the fall of 2006. 
 
What should you expect during construction? 
• Crews will work 7 a.m. to as late as 10 p.m. weekdays. Trucks and large equipment will 

be in the area, and you may be aware of construction noise during these times. 
• The new sewer line will be installed in the paved area of Richmond Beach Drive NW.  

During work hours, on-street parking will not be permitted between NW 197th and NW 
198th streets 

• Through traffic will be maintained during the work but reduced to one lane. Flaggers will 
direct traffic, and motorists may experience short delays when traffic is stopped for vehicle 
passage in the opposite direction.   

• Emergency access will be maintained at all times.  
• Residents will have access to properties and driveways throughout the work but will be 

directed by flaggers. 
• Pedestrian and bicyclist access will also be maintained.  
• At night and on weekends traffic will returned to two lanes. 
 
Where can you get more information? 
• Call the 24-hour construction hotline at 206-205-5968 or e-mail 

jennifer.kauffman@metrokc.gov for more information.  Don’t hesitate to call the hotline 
number with your questions or concerns. 

• Visit our web site at http://dnr.metrokc.gov/wtd/projects/hiddenlake.htm 
 
 

Alternate formats available 
Call 206-263-6029 or TTY Relay: 711 


